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MARGARET RIVER SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL, ACCESS TO RECREATION CENTRE 

85. Hon Barry House to the Parliamentary Secretary representing the Minister for Education 

(1) Is the Education Department prepared to support the Margaret River Senior High School in its desire to 
secure a safe link to the Margaret River Recreation Centre for its students, by purchasing the access 
way on Station Road which is currently owned by the Freemason’s Lodge and about to become 
available? 

(2) If not, why not? 

Hon G.T. GIFFARD replied: 

1) The Education Department supports this proposal in principle but has not as yet received written advice from 
the Shire of Augusta- Margaret River that a battle-axe subdivision of Lot 7 Station Street is possible.  If the 
subdivision plan was approved, a valuation of the newly created Lot would have to be obtained by the Valuer-
General. 

2) It is anticipated that purchase of the land in question would be possible if subdivision occurs subject to the 
Valuer-General's valuation, and fund availability. 
 


